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The Regular Meeting of the Nome Port Commission was called to order at 7:01pm by Chairman West 
in Council Chambers at City Hall, located at 102 Division Street.  
 
ROLL CALL 
 
Members Present:  C. Smithhisler; C. Lean; C. West Jr.; C. Johnson; C. Cox; C. McLarty 
 
Absent: C. Henderson; 
 
Also Present: Lucas Stotts, Harbormaster; Tom Moran, City Manager; Joy Baker, Port 

Director; Garth Howlett, PND Engineers (telephonically) 
 
In the audience: Lauren Frost, KNOM; Sandra Medearis, Arctic News; 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Chairman West asked for a motion to approve the agenda, with a request from staff to allow 
discussion on engineering of Old/New Business to occur immediately after the Approval of Minutes, 
as Garth Howlett has a narrow window of availability tonight. 
 

A motion was made by C. Lean to approve the agenda as 
amended, and seconded by C. Johnson. 

 
   At the Roll Call: 

Ayes: Lean, West, Johnson, Cox, McLarty, Smithhisler   
                                                        Nays:  
   Abstain: 
 
   The motion CARRIED. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES  
April 20, 2017 Regular Meeting  A motion was made by C. Lean and seconded by C. Cox to 

approve the minutes. 
    

   At the Roll Call: 
Ayes:  West, Johnson, Cox, McLarty, Smithhisler, Lean 

                                                        Nays:    
   Abstain:   
 
   The motion CARRIED. 
 
Chairman West opened the floor for Garth Howlett w/PND Engineers to speak about the design 
changes he made to the deadman anchor for the haul out ramp, described under Old Business. Garth 
indicated the changes were based the desire to make good use of some available materials the City 
has on-hand.  This layout, using existing materials with some additional welding, will provide 
substantial capacity for hauling out vessels.   Cox inquired about the original design with H pile and 
pipe pile, and the new drawing requires significantly more welding, and if the additional I beams 










